



Meeting Cancelled. New Meeting Requested

4 messages



To the CFC board, Pastor Dan, Gary York, Solomon Kepkey, Apostle Green, and Scott Sullenberger,

In light of the email sent by Solomon Kepkey on Tuesday, December 6, I am requesting a new meeting to be held on Saturday, December 10. The reasons for the original meeting and the request of who's in attendance have been lost in the mix as have many things through this process as all parties have yet to have a chance to address recent accusations, claims, and what is now being stated as "facts". My email on Monday to the board and those involved was an attempt to try to set things right and bring everyone together in the spirit of peace, but now that my requests and attempt are both being disregarded I will accept that, consider all I offered in my email cancelled, and start over again from scratch with the request for a new meeting on Saturday, December 10 at 1 pm and the following reasons for it.

1) Solomon Kepkey and Gary York and Tim Harrison still do not have a legal vote on any matters pertaining to CFC. They may have suggestions and perspectives, but at the end of the day there are only four board members who will be deciding the future of CFC. I have yet to see any authoritative position given legally by CFC to Solomon Kepkey and take his email and claims of "facts" as suggestions at the most.

The CFC board and those whom Solomon brought in to help address Steven Koko's restoration (Gary York and Apostle Green) and the handling of recent events by myself, Denise, and Pastor Scott have heard mixed information and have already formed what it seems to be strong opinions without hearing from all parties involved.

This I don't believe is Biblical and on the basis of Proverbs 18:17 "The first to plead his case *seems* right, until another comes and examines him." I believe before God that this needs to happen. This meeting is informative is not a legally binding board meeting. Which means that no decision is being made in this meeting that has any affect on the future of CFC. That is for the board to decide at a later date.

2) No legal decision was made by CFC other than to bring me on as Interim President. Any plans about CFC were conversations to figure out how to best transition and suggestions in those conversations had yet to be presented or approved. Also, other than the CFC team, no one was told about Steven Koko's sin. Even Steven Koko himself via message wrote to me on November 22, "thank you for correcting me, protecting me, and guiding me in this". That is after the letter we presented to him and before Solomon Kepkeys involvement. Now I am hearing different words and tones and it seems that we (myself, Denise and Scott) have been sentenced without a trial. I do not believe anyone (myself included) is aware of the contexts and side conversations that have happened that may provide more understanding in this matter.

The accusations and opinions formed the last two weeks still have no legal bearing on CFC and I believe that it is important for the CFC board and those influencing their decisions have the right to at least hear from all sides so that they may make more informed decisions on December 12 and into the future. Failure to do so repeats what is being now called into question.

3) If Denise LaRocco's integrity and recent decisions after her 7 years of dedication, service, and many other things including her over and above volunteer work for CFC, are being called into question by a man with no legal standing in CFC (I understand that his email is backed at least 2 board members with one being Steven Koko) and labeled a "conflict of interest" then Steven Koko's vote is also obviously also a conflict of interest, possibly even more. That is backed by myself (the interim president) and the current board chair.

The remaining board member, Joe Sloan, may speak for himself on the matter if he wishes. Any pending or future votes still have a strong potential at a 2/2 lock and without proper bylaws that road ahead gets murky. Any attempt to add, remove, or force the abstaining of board members before all information is gathered is a step in the wrong direction. Therefore this meeting is in everyone's interest if they truly care about CFC and Steven Koko.

Also know that I never once called for or was in favor of removing Steven Koko from CFC or even from the board. Any evidence on that will show that to be true. I even left it in a voice message to Steven Koko on Monday, November 28 stating that. I never wanted him removed because although my hope at him coming to the place of true repentance was low after he

was confronted with the letter, he still had a door back if he chose to walk through a process that would finally restore him. When Solomon asked me permission to set up a committee to do so, I took it as a sign from God that this would finally happen and made my position clear that Steven Koko should remain. I was, however, trying to find a legal way for him to remain on the board and not have voting power until his restoration was complete.

This is just common sense as there are actions that any board member can make that can lose the trust of the board and an organization and therefore remove your power in that organization unless certain requirements are met that rebuild that trust. I believe that Steven Koko has taken those actions and therefore lost the trust of the board and needs to earn that trust back of the board and those in CFC before continuing in a position of authority. Of course that decision is and always was up to the board. This explanation is part of the context in which may provide more understanding on how we got here and where to go from here and allow the board and even the restoration committee more insight as they proceed.

4) I do not believe any current CFC staff member has been consulted in this process (consulted is different than being called and told a narrative by non CFC board members) and I do not believe that Gary York, Apostle Green, Solmon Kepkey or even the board outside of Denise LaRocco have an understanding of CFC's team dynamics and daily operation. Therefore they are unaware of any of the potential fallout the decisions requested in Solomon's email may have. This is not a threat. I have not been contacting the team to sway them in any direction nor will I. It's a more educated view based on the past 7 years of my involvement with CFC and the spiritually controlling environment CFC has operated in. What many may not know or understand is that various staff members have voiced their concerns with many things in CFC ranging from organization to issues of integrity and that voice has been ignored. Much of this was coming to a head in September which is why I received a phone call by CFC to consider stepping in and helping. That is where my involvement with CFC in this manner started.

Whether I became involved or not, CFC was most likely to experience a turnover of staff unless they were given hope that major changes to that culture were going to take place. I would highly recommend that the current board (excluding Steven Koko) also consult (ask questions and give them a voice) the team individually as they seek to fully educate themselves on the situation.

5) What people believe is up to them, but I have always attempted to do the right thing including in seeing my friend Steven Koko fully restored. Because of my friendship and involvement in past attempts at his restoration, I have identified 5 areas of his life that need deep healing. Myself and others didn't see these things 3 years ago and therefore any attempts to see him restored were unsuccessful. He continued in the patterns and repeated his mistakes including in 2022.

As the approved head of that committee, Gary York can do what he feels best with that information, but refusal to hear it out of a strongly formed opinion of me based on my handling of Steven Koko and my attempts to guide CFC in recent weeks based on how they have been presented to him will be potentially harmful to the actually restoration of Steven Koko - something in which would be an answer to prayers from myself and many others.

Finally, anyone rejecting the request to hear from all sides before any major decisions are made for the future of CFC will be disregarding Proverbs 18:17. Myself, Denise, and Scott have not "been examined" even though we have requested to be. Ask yourself if you would fully trust any process that was solely relying on text and voice messages you had sent and as a result are accused and condemned without an opportunity to explain yourself.

The weight and severity of the accusations do not deserve emails passed back and forth, but an in person meeting. I believe a refusal to want to hear from those involved cannot be disregarded or "spiritualized" but calls into question why you wouldn't want to hear from everybody.

Those in attendance at last weeks CFC board meeting and Scott Sullenberger (since his involvement in this and suggested action determining his future was requested without ever talking to or hearing from Scott) and Pastor Dan should be at this meeting. No one else as no one else is currently involved at this level.

I understand that some will read this email with a lot of mistrust in it, but that is all the more reason we need to come together in person, pray, and give everyone the opportunity to speak. I commit to attending, listening, and speaking when given the opportunity and ask you to do the same. Failure to do so will easily repeat mistakes already made.

Do you commit to attending, listening, and speaking when given the opportunity?

Please reply all to this email with your prayerful answer or you may email Pastor Dan privately with your response if you're more comfortable.

Humbly, Tim Harrison



YES

Best Regards

Joey,



[Quoted text hidden]



It is my fullest intention to participate in Saturday's meeting.

Best Regards

Joe,

Joey's RV Service LLC



On Wednesday, December 7, 2022 at 10:51:37 AM EST, Tim Harrison > wrote:

[Quoted text hidden]



I'd like us all to sit down and talk as brothers and sisters in the Lord.

I will be there

Denise LaRocco

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 8, 2022, at 11:55 AM, wrote:

[Quoted text hidden]